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The announcement is made by HK Asia Holdings Limited (the “Company”, together with its
subsidiaries, the “Group”) on a voluntary basis. The purpose of this announcement is to keep the
shareholders and potential investors of the Company informed of the latest business development of
the Group.

The Group has been actively looking for new business opportunities to diversify its business and
enhance the long-term growth and shareholder value. The board of the directors of the Company (the
“Board”) is pleased to announce that the Company has recently been engaging in a series of
discussions with potential business partners, who have extensive experience in R&D technology and
telecommunication application (including the usage of SIM cards) in the electro-mobility segment
with a focus on the electric platforms solutions industry, to explore the possibility of establishing a
joint venture for developing related businesses including but not limited to electric vehicles and
telecommunication application focusing on electric vehicles and clean energy. The initial main target
market will be the People’s Republic of China (the “PRC”).

The Board believes that the electric platforms technology market will have good prospects for
development under the supporting policy of the PRC government.

The Board is of the view that the establishment of a joint venture, if materialized, will bring new
sources of income to the Company and enhance the value to the shareholders of the Company.
Further announcement(s) in relation of the development of the new business will be made by the
Company as and when appropriate in accordance with the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities
on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited.
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The Company wishes to emphasize that as at the date of this announcement, the Company has
not entered into any formal or legally binding agreement for the establishment of the joint
venture. As the Company may or may not establish the joint venture, the Company’s
shareholders and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the shares
of the Company.
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